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Washington, D.C. – Today, to facilitate liquidity in the mortgage market during the coronavirus national 

emergency, the Federal Housing Finance Agency (FHFA) directed Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac (the 

Enterprises) to provide alternative flexibilities to satisfy appraisal requirements and employment 

verification requirements through May 17, 2020.  

To allow for homes to be bought, sold, and refinanced as our nation deals with the challenges of the 

coronavirus, the Enterprises will leverage appraisal alternatives to reduce the need for appraisers to 

inspect the interior of a home for eligible mortgages. 

In addition, in the event lenders cannot obtain verbal verification of the borrower's employment before 

loan closing, the Enterprises will allow lenders to obtain verification via an e-mail from the employer, a 

recent year-to-date paystub from the borrower, or a bank statement showing a recent payroll deposit. 

Lenders should continue to utilize sound underwriting judgment to ensure these alternatives are 

appropriate to the borrower's circumstances.  

Today's announcement is the latest action that FHFA has taken to ensure the Enterprises fulfill their 

mission of providing market liquidity during the coronavirus national emergency. Other actions include a 

suspension of foreclosures and evictions for at least 60 days and offering forbearance for borrowers 

facing hardship due to coronavirus. 

FHFA and the Enterprises are monitoring the coronavirus national emergency's effect on the housing 

market and will continue to update our policies when necessary. 

Link to FHFA Webpage on Coronavirus Actions  

 

https://www.fhfa.gov/Homeownersbuyer/MortgageAssistance/Pages/Coronavirus-Assistance-Information.aspx

